
 

   

 

 

AUGUST 2018- 5778 
MISSION STATEMENT 

Temple Sinai is a Jewish congregation which seeks to share the principles of Reform Judaism with our congregants 
and their families.   We provide a home for assembly, worship and study.  
 

We encourage social responsibility, a sense of community, a relationship with our fellow Jews and the State of Israel. 
We encourage each to find their connection to our Jewish heritage and traditions. 
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Looking Toward a Better Future 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the last few years we have seen an increasing number of senseless tragedies, from lone individuals          
massacring innocent civilians, terrorism, wars around the globe and our continued contentious and very  divided   
political climate. What is as disturbing is the rise of anti-semitism throughout our own country and the world. 
 

None of this occurs in a vacuum and over the last few years we have seen this exponential rise in not only         
anti-Semitism, often justified as anti-Israel sentiment, but also attacks against   minority groups, both in    
America and around the world.  
 

Like many of you, I struggle with difficult questions such as, what can I do? How do I protect our children and 
community? How does one show solidarity against bigotry and hate without pointing fingers and blaming those with 
different political and religious beliefs than our own? 
 

The truth is there is no one simple solution to fixing this shattered world with which we find ourselves. However, 
there are glimpses of light that shines through the darkness. We find  people from diverse backgrounds coming 
together in solidarity against the forces of evil who seek to divide and destroy our way of life. 
 

It is during such times that we can turn to the Torah for guidance. In this week’s biblical    portions, we find the 
Israelites standing on a similar precipice: 
 

“See, today I will give you both a blessing and a curse. There will be a blessing if you listen to the commandments 
which Adonai your God has commanded you this day. And a curse if you do not listen to the             
commandments…” (Deuteronomy 11:26-28) 
 

Here the Israelites are commanded to see the repercussions of living a life dedicated to the ideals and values of 
freedom and justice that are set forth in the Torah. The idea that every human being regardless of race, gender, 
religion and sexual orientation is created in the divine image. 
 

As we approach the Jewish High Holy days and begin our period of reflection, soul searching and repentance, we 
must not only ask God to forgive ourselves, but also learn how to forgive each other. Most importantly, we must 
learn to not demonize those perceived as the “other”. We are all holy brothers and sisters sharing this             
increasingly small world. We need to remember that those who seek to divide us are insignificant. The more we 
come together with common purpose, the more these hate-filled voices will be drowned out until one day, God  
willing, we will live in a society where war, hate, fear and bigotry are permanently left on the bookshelves of     
history. 

Rabbi’s Message 
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This is symbolized when the twelve tribes of Israel split into two, with half standing on 
Mount Grizim to recite the blessings, and the other half standing on Mount Eival to recite 
the curses, which can be seen as symbolic of the divisions that not only plagued the           
Israelites in the desert, but also throughout our history. Once completed, both groups     
engraved the blessings and curses for all future generations to see. 

 

It is this symbolism of being split into two that gives us inspiration for how we can heal our 
divided society though tikkun olam. We need to strive to achieve mutual respect and        
dialogue. All compassionate people must come together and engage in respectful discussion 
to learn to see through other’s eyes, see the divine in everyone, and truly listen to our fellow 
human beings. 
 

Shabbat Shalom, 
 

Rabbi Andrew Bentley 

Rabbi’s Message 
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Please print my list in the following  
format: 
 (See samples below) 
  

 Full Page ($150, limit 12 names) 

 Half Page ($100, limit 6 names) 

 Quarter Page  ($75, limit 4 
 names) 

 Listing  (*$25, per name) 
 *Suggested minimum contribution per name 

 

Enclosed is my contribution of $______ 

in memory of my beloved departed 
 to be included in the Memorial Book. 

 

Pages of Remembrance 

Please print my special “Page of  
Remembrance” as follows: 
_________________________________  

_________________________________  

Or select one of the suggested 

In Loving Remembrance 

In Remembrance of 

In Loving Memory 

Memorial List of Names 

Names you wish remembered in the 
Memorial Book.  
(Distributed at Yizkor on Yom Kippur 
day) 
1.____________________________________________  

2.____________________________________________  

3.____________________________________________  

Our congregation traditionally publishes a Memorial Book (2018/5779) in which members honor the memory 
of their departed loved ones.  Our book, which also includes Yizkor prayers,  

provides two kinds of memorials:  a quarter page to a full page of “Pages of Remembrance” OR  

simple listings of names in remembrance.  As such, it is a lovely keepsake that provides comfort  

and inspiration for the entire year. 

73-251 Hovley Lane West, Palm Desert, CA 92260 

Tel: 760-568-9699   Fax: 760-773-4883   www.templesinaipd.org 
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**By Reservation Only** 

Be A Part of Our Jewish Family 
For More Information call the Temple Office 

760-568-9699 

 

 
 
 
 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2018 / 5779 
With a Dairy Buffet 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Immediately Following the Ne’ilah Service 
 ROSE & HARRY SAMSON SOCIAL HALL 

Please Make Your Reservation NOW 

     Number                                                    Members  Non-Mem          Totals 
 

 
 

 
Name_______________________________________________ 

Billing Address____________________________________________________ 

Credit Card Number_______________________________________________ 
Expiration Date___________ Code_____________ Check #_______________ 

Name As it Reads on Credit Card_____________________________________ 

 

 

Adults $36 42 
 

Children 12 and Above 15 20 
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WOMEN OF SINAI 

Tree of Life 
Have you noticed our “Tree of Life” on the wall in the Temple lobby with 
the engraved leaves and stones? It is to the right of the Sanctuary en-
trance. This was part of Temple Sinai in our          previous location and was 
brought here when we moved. What a great way for us to help Temple Sinai 
raise funds and get      something special in return that will last for many, 
many years.  
 

For $300 per leaf you can honor a teacher, a special mentor,  acknowledge 
the birth of a new baby, and celebrate a birthday, wedding, anniversary, 
bar/bat mitzvah, Hanukah gift, or any type of celebration. Of course, this is also a perfect way to memorialize the 
loved ones we have lost. In   addition, small stones and large stones are available for engraving and sit at the base of 
the tree.  
 

The small stones are $1,000 and larger stones are $1500. To make this fundraiser even more           affordable 
consider “chipping in” with other congregants to purchase a leaf or rock. Next time you are in the Temple stop and look 
at some of the leaves and stones to see what your family is celebrating.  

Watch your mail (yes, snail mail) for a letter about joining Women of Sinai for the 
fiscal year 2017-2018.  We have many fun events planned and hope you will join us.  
Dues are our primary fundraiser plus we have many programs and projects in the 
works for the year as we raise funds to help support the Rabbi Avi Levine Religious 
School.   

 

The Board of Directors for the fiscal year are as follows: 

 

 President:   Reesa Manning   4reesa@gmail.com 

 Vice-President:   Nancy Singer              nancys827@aol.com 

 Treasurer:   Gladys Layne   gladyoann@verizon.net 

 Secretary:   Michelle Hoffman  michhoffman@hotmail.com 

 Chair, Membership:  Linda Jacobs   grannielj@yahoo.com 

 Chair, Fundraising:  Sharyn McKee   sharynmck@aol.com 

 Chair, Programs:  Sandie Eichberg  sgeichberg@msn.com 

 Chair, Volunteers:  Diane Kershenbaum  dianeker@hotmail.com 

 Chair, Special Projects:  Paula Klein   paulaklein47@gmail.com 

 Parliamentarian:   Janet Sheiner   hyjan@aol.com 
 

Don't hesitate to contact any of us if you have any questions or have suggestions for programs and/or projects for 
Women of Sinai. 
 

Our first program is on Sunday, October 16th at 11:00 a.m. for brunch, and will feature our own Rabbi Bentley speaking 
about our Jewish identity. 
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WOMEN OF SINAI 
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I wish it felt like summer was winding down and fall was just 
around the corner, but it is that time of the year that our kids are  
resuming their school programs and our Teachers are busy        
creating a fun and exciting year for our Religious School program. 

 

Religious School is  also just around the corner! Our Religious 
school will begin on Sunday ,September 23, 2018 at 9:30 am. Our 
PTO will be hosting a welcome back breakfast for students and 
parents and I look forward to a very exciting year in our Temple   
Sinai school program. Our TK-3rd grades will meet on Sundays 

from 9:30-12:00 and our 4-7th graders will also meet on Sundays from 9:30-12:00 and 
on Tuesdays from 4:00-6:00 pm. Our Hebrew Chai (8-9 grades) will meet on Sundays 
from 11:30-1:15 and our Confirmation students will meet on Tuesdays from 5:00-6:15. 

 

Our madrichim program (teacher assistants) will begin with  a mandatory meeting on 
Sunday, September 16, 2018. 

 

Looking forward to receiving your registration forms back soon so we can plan our 
classes. If you haven’t received your electronic registration form ,please let me know 
and I will send one out. If you know of any other families with kids in TK-10th grades 
who are not in our program yet, please get some contact info to me so I can talk to the 
families about our school. 

Religious School 
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Jackie Leany - Tikvah Preschool Director 
 

 

 

 

 

Water Day is the best way to keep cool and still enjoy 
the outdoors. Besides the regular sprinkles and wading 
pools to keep cool, we are enjoying our new “car wash” 
center. We get soaked while collaborating and using our 
imaginations. Having hands on experiences with New-
ton’s First and Third Law of Motion was exciting. We 

end each water day enjoying cool refreshing water melon. 
We love the summer! 

           
                           Car wash                         Newton’s Law         Watermelon 
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ATTENTION: 

Teens!  Kids!  Moms!  Grandparents!  
 

       The Food Bank needs you. 
 

WE NEED DRIVERS AND PACKERS!! 
 

Are you looking for an important summer activity for your family?  Summer is almost here and many of our Food 
Bank volunteers are snowbirds.  If you have a few hours on Tuesday mornings, please call Gail Jacobs (341-
2558).  We guarantee that you will enjoy the opportunity to help the 125 families of our community who receive 
food from us each week.  Our needy neighbors stay right here and have extra cooling expenses so they need 
our help even more during the summer months.   

 

Some of our volunteers are snowbirds and are already in the cooler climates.  
However, many of our hard-working packers and drivers are here for the sum-
mer.  A special thanks to them because they see that the groceries get packed 
and out to clients every Tuesday. 

 Here is a quote from a note that we recently received from one of our clients: 

 

“Dear Gail, Just a quick note of appreciation for continuing to provide me with 
FREE food here where I live in Palm Springs….. I imagine that the gratitude I 
feel is felt by my  neighbors as well who share in the enjoyment.  Thaahnks 
again.” 

We don’t deliver for the thanks, but they sure are appreciated! 

 

Gail Jacobs 
Mitzvah Matters & Food Delivery Project 

 Cruvant Library - Gail Jacobs - 760-341-2558 

Library Hours: 

 
Sunday: 9:00 am - Noon     Monday - Friday: 10:00 am - Noon     

 Closed on Shabbat 

 
Are you looking for some summer reading ideas?   

We have an extensive collection of fiction, non-fiction books,  and DVDs.   

All of  them are on Jewish subjects and are as close as our Temple.  Come up and look. 
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GENERAL FUND 

IN MEMORY OF 

James Dunning, Sr. 

  By:  Kathy Kapler 

Dr. Richard Ball 

  By:  Mel & Bodi Harris 

  By:  Sheila & Hy Paisner 

Al Legget 

  By:  Reesa Manning 

  By:  Howard & Linda Vogel 

  By:  Jack & Mitzie Olshansky 

  By:  Adrienne & Howard Hirschfeld 

  By:  Nancy Singer 

Michael Benson 

  By:  Esther Korn 

Eugene Astor 

  By:  Ilene Astor 

YAHRZEITS 

Sylvia Wrobel 

  By:  Jean Carrus 

Edwin Gold 

  By  Gilda Gold 

Stanley Paul 

  By:  Marvin Paul 

Leon Nudelman 

  By:  Linda Jacobs 

Robert Susskind 

By:  Roberta Susskind 

Rick Egendorf & Florence Egendorf 

  By:  Judy Egendorf 

Ruth Gottesman 

  By:  Estee Gottesman 

Fred Devinki 

  By:  Sam Devinki   

Philip Siegel 

  By:  Ethel Cooperman 

Walter Zemmol 

  By:  Bernard Zemmol 

Marty Ball 

  By:  Janet Ball 

Sylvia Less 

  By:  Sydelle Kramer 

 

GIFTS & CONTRIBUTIONS 
GET WELL 

Sherman Kramer 

  By:  Sydelle Kramer 

RABBI’S DISCREDTIONARY FUND 

IN MEMORY OF 

Dr. Richard Ball 

  By:  Judy & Mike Musiker 

Al Legget 

  By:  Susan Kross 

YAHRZEITS 

Lee Leeds & Reva Wayne 

  By:  Susan & Stan Horwitz 

Arthur L. Sacks 

  By:  Dr. Paul & Stephanie Ross 

Harvey Magged 

  By:   Rena Magged 

 Gale Goldberg 

  By:  David Goldberg 

Elaine Sachs 

By:  Dr. Paul & Stephanie Ross 

Henry Fox 

  By:  Lillian Fox 

TZEDAKAH 

  By:  Gary Levin 

  By:  Ruth Sokol 

KADIMA BUILDING FUND 

TZEDAKAH 

William Fiden 

  By Ruth Fiden 

Samson Zimra Fund 

YAHRZEIT 

Bessie Kirzner 

  By:  Gloria & Ed Rudetsky 

ONEG FUND 

  By:  Renee & Ron Partelow 

 

DOROSHOW RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

Harry Doroshow 

  By:  Mark & Fran  Kaufman 

Lillian  Kaufman & Tobette Doroshow 

  By:  Mark & Fran Kaufman 

MITZVAH/FOOD BANK 

Bess Tobin 

  By:  Marcia Narter 

Sam Schlosser 

  By:  Jerry & Hannah Solomon 

Milton Schwartz 

  By:  Celia Schwartz 

Stella Demontignav 

  By:  Mr. & Mrs. Martin Cotler 

Sylvia Berlatsky 

  By:  Joyce Drogy 

 

TEICHNER TIKVAH PRESCHOOL 

IN MEMORY OF 

Bob Weisenberg 

  By:  Bayla Adelman 

YAHRZEIT 

Philip Sachs 

  By:  Irving Sachs 

 

RABBI AVI LEVINE RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL 

Jane Davis 

  By:  Nancy Singer 

Leonard Davis 

  By:  Nancy Singer 

Dr. Arthur Stern 

  By:  Nancy Singer 

IN MEMORY OF 

Al Legget 

  By:  Diane & Arnold Simon 
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Anniversaries 
 

Ron & Marlene Caudill 

Robert & Betty Denebeim 

Jeffry & Suzanne Feder 

Ehud & Marilyn Gruen 

Michael & Ann Hankin 

Rodney & Sharon Hill 

Joel & Leslie Hirchberg 

Paul & Sasha Hyman 

Saul & Gail Jacobs 

Ron & Barbara Kartzinel 

S.L. & Amelia Kopald, Jr. 

Charles & Liliana Mazet 

Ian & Beth Murray 

Ronald & Renee Partelow 

Norman & Linda Pate 

 

 

Birthdays 
 

Bayla Adelman 
Boni Adelman 
Janet Ball 

Leslie Benjamin 
Bud Booke 
Sam Calvo 

Reginald Clark 
Debra Cohn 
Dale Cowle 

Harvey Dancinger 
Sandy Dancinger 
Robert Denebeim 
Sanford Friedman 

Rita Gershon 
Bob Glast 
Picce Glast 
Lisa Gottlieb 
Trudy Greig 

Howard Hirschfeld 
Gayle Jacobson 
Frances Kaufman 

Amelia Kopal 
Gordon Kramer 
Jeffrey Lewis 
Herman Lew 
Lenore Levin 

DeDe Marchick 
Janet Marie 

Frances Miller 
Lawrence Novack 
Richard Partelow 

Susuan Ross-Kamiarn 
Gregory Kassel 
Gary Kreger 

Richard Seigle 
Jerry Solomon 
Marie Sontz 

Veronica Snador 
Robert Schwarz 
Nancy Singer 
Rick Stein 

Sandra Weisenber 
 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
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Here is how I started last year, It was so good I decided to use it again; 
 

I realize that by the time most of you have a chance to read this you will be on 
your vacations, back at your other homes or simply relaxing around the pool. 
 

 So while you are doing any number of things, which don’t include thinking about 
what the Temple, Brotherhood is planning for the up and coming season, let me 
tell you it’s going to be great. 
 

 Having a discussion of coming year’s activities, the Brotherhood Board agreed 
to only hold one major event for the coming year- a major show to be held at 

the Palm Springs Community Concert Auditorium, we hope. President Gordon will be working with his contacts to put 
together a major entertainer or entertainers for a  spectacular fund raiser to benefit the temple. 
 

In addition, Brotherhood will handle all Zimra Dinners and the usual monthly movies and will assistant with the temple’s 
big Gala next spring. Plus Brotherhood will host a bar concession at the temple’s Jewchella Concert scheduled for 
January 27th.  With all the Brotherhood sponsored events Brotherhood is hoping to donate $30,000 to the temple’s 
“general fund.” 
 

 Our board is putting together some great films for next season and don’t forget our annual December 25th, Chinese 
Buffet and Movie. This a family fun event, so if you are going to be in town please try to make the movie. If nothing 
else you get a pretty good Chinese Buffet. 
 

 Well that’s about it for now.I hope you have a restful summer because we have a lot of stuff to do, I really don’t want 
anyone getting bored. 
 

Gordon Poster 
Brotherhood President 

ROSE GARDEN BRICKS purchased by brotherhood 
 

 

Dr. Bernard Glatt 

Brotherhood 

President 1985 - 1987 

Robert Bookin 

Brotherhood 

Pres. 1987-1989 

Erv Klein 

Brotherhood 

Pes. 1989-19991 

Nathan Cooperman 

Brotherhood 

Joe Betlatsky 

Brotherhood 

Pres. 1994-1995 

 

Dr. Donald Weissman 

Brotherhood 

Pres. 1995-1996 

 

Judge Jack Stiskin 

Brotherhood 

Bill Wasserman 

Brotherhood 

President 1978 – 1980 
 

Dr. George Doroshow 

Brotherhood 

President 1980 - 1982 
 

Bob Tarr 

Brotherhood 

LOOKING FOR A WAY TO HONOR A FAMILY MEMBER,  A FRIEND, OR CELEBRATE A SPECIAL OCCASSION? 

CONSIDER PURCHASING A BRICK IN THE ROSE GARDEN. 4 X 4 OR 8 X 8. CALL THE OFFICE. 
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5779 (2018- -2019 TEMPLE SINAI BROTHERHOOD MEMBERSHIP 

June 30, 2019 
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Temple Sinai Gala Committee 
We are looking for fun, ener-
getic and creative people for 

the  
Gala Committee!!! 

Gala – Sunday, March 3, 

Please Call Laura in the 
Temple Office @ 
760-568-9699 

lsklut@templesinaipd.org 

 

TEMPLE SINAI 2.0 
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CALENDAR IS ACCURATE WHEN IT GOES TO PRINT BUT IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE!  
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